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From: JohnGentle <WBCTC@hotmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, January 5, 2020 8:54 PM 
To: Chris Littlemore <ceo@boddington.wa.gov.au> 
Subject: Upgrade power supply to WBCTC 
 
Good Morning Chris, 
 
The Wandering Boddington Clay Target Club Inc has currently remote power supply from a 12kva 
generator. 
With the inclusion of additional lighting and installation of electric clay throwing traps the above 
generator 
Is operating at near capacity. 
 

The generator service life in the near future will require a major overhaul to ensure reliability is 
maintained for the purpose of conducting our programme throughout the year. 
 

The Club has received a quote of $8000.00 for a 18kva Kubota generator with low hours (1000hrs) 
The generator has been inspected by the club president Mr Murray Cornish and reported it was in 
exceptional condition. The new purchase price for the above generator is approx. $15000.00 
 

With the additional capacity this will allow all current and future needs for power supply to be meet. 
This will allow for more competitors to attend our complex, enjoying the rural surrounds and the 
communities within.  
The Wandering Boddington Clay Target Club Inc. is seeking funds in the form of a loan to purchase the 
above generator. 
 

Any assistance from the Shire of Boddington would be greatly appreciated to further develop our club 
and those who attend our complex. Thank you for your consideration in the above matter. 
 
Kind Regards, 
John Gentle 
Secretary 
WBCTC 
  



From: John Gentle <WBCTC@hotmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 22, 2020 7:42 PM 
To: Chris Littlemore <ceo@boddington.wa.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: Upgrade power supply to WBCTC 
 
Good morning Chris, 
The assistance that Wandering Boddington Clay Target Club is seeking from the Shire of Boddington is 
fifty percent of the purchase price with a term of four years. 
 
With WBCTC being aligned with two shires, the Shire of Wandering has also been approached for 
financial assistance in purchasing the genset to upgrade our power supply. 
 
Thank you for your consideration to present our request to the Shire of Boddington on the 20th of 
February. 
For any queries on the above matter do not hesitate to contact Wandering Boddington Clay Target Club. 
 
Kind Regards, 
John Gentle 
Secretary 
WBCTC 
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 (2) The scope of the general function of a local government is to be 

construed in the context of its other functions under this Act or any other 

written law and any constraints imposed by this Act or any other written law 

on the performance of its functions. 

 (3) A liberal approach is to be taken to the construction of the scope of the 

general function of a 
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